
Happy New Year from the SBWGA 2023 Board of Directors!  We are looking forward to a fabulous 2023 
season!   

New Members: I want to welcome our seven new members to SBWGA:  Melanie Bassham, Gayle Covey, 
Carol Dolian, Becky Ochsner, Kim Larsen, Nancy Prentiss, Carol Sturman and two returning members 
after some time away: Vickie Butler and Elaine Salladay.  We are so happy to have you part of our 
membership.   

Congratulations!  Congratulations to Helen Graham, winner of Ace of Aces (gross) with a gross score of 
74 and to Marie Kahng, winner of Ace of Aces (net) with a net score of 72.  Congratulations also to 
Connie Culley on her Hole in One!  Connie had a hole-in-one on December 19th on Catalina #3.  She used 
her 4 hybrid from 125 yards. 

By-laws change approved – During our December 6th General Meeting a change to our by-laws was 
approved by our membership.  This was a recommendation from our annual financial review.  The 
additional words below were added to Article XII – Budget and Finances:  This review shall consist of 1) 
review of documentation for and approvals of significant transactions, 2) review of bank statements and 
reconciliations and 3) review of documentation for membership and sponsorship income. 

Standing Rules Updated – The new board met on December 6th and approved updated standing 
rules.  The updated rules have been posted to our website and can be found here.  Below are a 
summary of the changes: 

1. Reflect the process change for membership registration via the AGA website
2. Changed our honorary membership to no charge membership (in the past we charged a fee of

$10 for the handbook).  Handbooks are paid with sponsorship funds.
3. Updated the TPD email account in several places in the document.  The new email address is:

TPD.SBWGA18@gmail.com
4. Updated the tournaments:

a. Solheim will be held every even year
b. 3 Jills and a Jack will be held every odd year
c. Removed the Sadie Hawkins Tournament
d. Changed the SaddleBrooke Womens Classic to one tournament each year (instead of

playing all three courses each year).  SaddleBrooke will host by in 2023.

2023 Tournament Schedule: 
President’s Cup          January 17 (Qualifier), January 19, 24, 26, 28 and 31 
3 Jills and a Jack         February 21 
Club Championship   March 14, 16 and 18 (Includes Sr. Club Championship and 
Legends Championship).  Party following play on March 18 
Quail Classic          April 2 (Social), 3 & 4 
Member/Member         May 1-2 
SaddleBrooke Women’s Classic    May 16 (SaddleBrooke to host with Mountainview/Preserve and 
SaddleBrooke Ranch) 
Member Guest Day      July 11 
LAGOS with Niners         September 19th (SBWGA to host) 
Cactus Classic          November 14, 16 and 18 (party to follow golf on November 18) 



January Games: 
Pick Your Partner         January 3rd (General Meeting and Luncheon to follow) 
Ace Day/State Medallion   January 10 
Stableford (President’s Cup Qualifier)    January 17 
Par 4’s      January 24 
Stableford (Individual)   January 31 

SBWGA Website and Password:  go to our website to stay up to date on current league information at 
Home (sbwga.com).  Our password for the online directory, Treasurer’s Report and luncheon sign up has 
been changed.  

January Board of Director’s Meeting:  Our January meeting will be held on January 11th in the Coyote 

Room at 8:30.  The agenda is attached.

January Birthdays:  Happy Birthday to our twelve members celebrating their birthdays in January!  Kay 
Cruise, Mary Floerke, Christine Smith, Sally Drennen, Donna Sehn, Mary Ribacchi, Karen Haddock, Barb 
Katz, Janet Robinson, Kay McCollom, Linda Watkins and Lisa Graff.  Have a wonderful birthday! 

SBWGA Sponsors: Thank You to our January Sponsors:  AIM Mail Center, First Inspection, G & K’s 
Entryways, Oro Valley Eye Care, Northridge Dental and our President’s Cup Sponsors: Red Earth and 
Preventive Health Skin Care. 

Attachments:  Attached (1)  December 6th General Meeting Minutes (2)  the 2023 calendar (3) January 

11 Board of Directors Agenda.  If you need to communicate with the 2023 Board of Directors, email any 

of us individually or use the following email address: sbwga2023@outlook.com

See you on the course!  Tee it high and let it fly! 
Nancy Sartor 
SBWGA President 


